	
	Carnon Downs Drama Group Annual General Meeting - Minutes 2022

	Date
	Sunday 29 May 2022 at 5.30pm

	Location
	The Perranwell Centre

	Attendees
	David Ivall (Chair), John Frankland (Vice Chair), Mark Breach (Treasurer), Chris Breach {Secretary), Tracey Holmes, Abi Holmes, Pam Furnish, Colin Groom, Nick Vale, Zoe Vale, Ann Lejeune, Ann Gwatkin, Paul Barker, Linda Barker, Esther O’Bearagh, Elaine Gummow, Moo Burnett, Oriel Bennett

The meeting was quorate

	1    Welcome & Apologies:
      The Chair, David Ivall, welcomed all present. 

      Apologies were received from:  Miriam Loosemore, Charlotte Padmore, Vron Spear, 

                                                         Paula Wellings
2    Request AOB

      a  Changing name of the group

      b  Twelfth Night and future  programme

3    Minutes of last AGM – Sunday 11 July 2021
      Proposal to accept the minutes : proposed Pam Furnish, seconded by Paul Barker
      The minutes were approved and signed.  
      Matters Arising-  None  
4    Chair’s Report  presented by David Ivall

      Chairman’s Report to AGM, 29 May 2022 

After two years of reporting on postponed productions and interim activities, it is a delight to be reporting on 2021, when we actually climbed back onto a stage again.

However, before I reach that excitement, let me record that in the early months of the year we continued to organise online play readings and quizzes, our members began to receive their Covid vaccinations, and the everlasting reading of One Act Play Competition entries continued.  Sisterly Feelings at the Minack was cancelled for the second year running and, as some of the cast had left the area, the committee decided it was necessary to abandon that production and think of something else for 2022.  Later on, Alice in Wonderland Junior had to be postponed for the second time, but the judges did eventually pick a winning one act play, which was Two Point OH by Jeff Dunne of Maryland, USA.

The spiders in the Barn decided we weren’t coming back and tried to take over, so we had a spring-cleaning session in advance of the AGM in July.  This, intended as our grand reunion in person after fifteen months, unfortunately clashed with Wimbledon and a torrential downpour, so we struggled to find a quorum; serious thought was given to co-opting Tracey’s dog as a member but in the end Zoe joined us online and we were legal for another year.  The committee membership remained unchanged but subsequently Zoe was co-opted as a member.  

Over the summer Two Point OH and Pop Goes the Patient were cast and put into rehearsal, directed by Nick Vale and John Frankland respectively, and we were actually able to perform them, with social distancing and open windows, in October.  It was John who thought it a good idea to stage an edited version of the Group’s first ever play as a comedy radio production with sound effects.  I’m still not sure anyone else involved was totally convinced, but the audience certainly enjoyed it and it was a pleasure to welcome back Mike Meer, who directed for the Group in the 1980s, as the MC.  Two Point OH was an original piece in both senses, well-staged and effectively performed.

In September auditions were held for our pantomime A Lad In …, directed by Pam Furnish with an original script by Joy Basset.  Turn-out was lower than in recent years, it took a while to settle on a fixed cast, and rehearsals were disrupted by Covid, so we congratulate Pam on her optimism, persistence and flexible casting:  I’m sure no-one realized the Sultan was doubling as dragon-legs.  I’m reporting on 2021, but I can’t forebear from saying what a success A Lad In … was in the event, a very lively and colourful show.  We’ll try and have pandas in every production from now on.

Lastly, in December, auditions were held for Twelfth Night at the Minack, with a very large turn-out.

During the year committee meetings were held regularly, The Prompt was issued promptly (thank you, Ann) and our child protection policy was updated (thank you, Elaine).  Nick and Zoe have decided that family comes first and are stepping down from the committee, so we thank them for all they have contributed and are glad they continue with the Group.  There will be no other changes in committee membership at this time, but Elaine has already warned us she is stepping down in 2023 and my third year as elected chairman will also end then; counting the six months I was co-opted, and my first term back in the 1980s, I shall then have been Chair of Carnon Downs Drama Group for six and a half years, which should be enough for anyone. Finally, I wish to thank all members of the committee for continuing to remain positive and actively involved during a challenging year.  Thank you, John, Mark, Chris, Ann, Colin, Elaine, Paul, Pam, Tracey, Nick, Zoe and Moo.

 5     Treasurer’s Report presented by Mark Breach

Treasurer’s Report – Financial Year 2021

This is my 7th year as your treasurer.

The accounts have been independently examined and signed off by Tony Wright, a previous treasurer of Carrick U3A. No adverse comment was received so I take it that he was content that the accounts have been properly managed and presented and give a true reflection of our financial position.

It’s been another strange year from a financial point of view. 

You have seen a copy of the end of year accounts. The bottom line is that our net worth at the end of the year is that we had £11750 in the bank and cash. 

That bottom line compares with the equivalent amount of £10,688 at the same time last year. So, we are up £1062 compared with our last year’s equivalent position. 

In the 2021 financial year in our shows: A Lad In had an excess of income over expenditure of £163, Sisterly Feelings an excess of income over expenditure of £1663 and The One Act play had an excess of income over expenditure of £663. Overall, that’s a show related excess of income over expenditure of £2489. Shows are not our only source of income, or more importantly, our only source of expenditure.

Sisterly Feelings concluded in 2021 with a bottom line, of a profit of £588.

Subs were up £475 on the previous year which reflects the consequences of coming out of the pandemic. Gift Aid has not been claimed as it is small and will be lumped in with this year’s claim. 

On the expenditure side one apparent big swing merits comment. Site rentals which include rental of the barn is up £518 because we effectively had a 3-month rent holiday on the barn. Individual shows do not get charged for rehearsal space there but the barn costs, in practice do need to be covered by show profits or other new income.

As reported on the annual return to the Charity Commission, in round numbers, £2203 went out of our accounts and £3265 came in. That reflects the increase of £1062 I mentioned earlier.

During the year our finances bottomed at £10200 and topped at £ 11,842. That’s a swing of £1642 which is very small in comparison with previous years.

As I have said before, we are in show business where outgoings are relatively predictable, but income isn’t. This year, again, has been odd but relatively stable. But my conclusion is similar to that of previous years. Although our current assets are up a bit, they are no more than adequate for us to be able to be in a position to absorb an unexpected, but quite possible, big hit to our fortunes. I am mindful that in 2022 year we have a big show at the Minack; that will mean big expenditure, before, we hope but cannot guarantee, bigger returns. Bottom line in the short term, in my view, we need to keep a watchful eye on our assets and do all we can to avoid a serious and expected loss.

So, we must continue to control our outgoings and take a rigorous review of show budgets and on the other side improve our audiences, and as we know, the majority of our audiences come in because of personal contact with members of our group so we all have a part to play in promoting our shows whether we are in them or not.

That’s the formal report for the year 2021, but I think it appropriate to update you on where we stand now, especially in the light of recent events. Alice is back on again and due to perform later in July. It’s 2 months away but tickets are selling. Twelfth Night has just happened and we are currently £4065 down and there will be further bills but the big payout from the Minack has yet to appear. We anticipate a substantial 4-figure, maybe a 5-figure profit.

We have received small payouts from easyfundraising.org as has appeared in the Prompt. If you haven’t signed up to it yet I encourage you to do so. It will cost you absolutely nothing but CDDG will get a small contribution every time you shop online with Amazon, eBay and many others.

In conclusion as at the end of 2021, we are still in a reasonable position. To date we have significant expenses for Twelfth Night especially, and Alice in July each before we get credit for their respective ticket sales. 
6 Awards Report

Normally there are three awards presented The Turner prize for best actor, The Wilhelmina Groom award for best promising young person and the Mike Hewitt Award for the person the group could not have done without. There were none awarded last year as we had had no shows. This year we have had the two one-act plays and the panto A Lad In….. It was decided to add Twelfth Night into this year’s awards and we would like to receive nominations in the next two weeks. 
7 Policies and procedures

The Child Protection Policy for the group has been updated. Thanks go to Elaine Gummow.
     8      Election of Officers   .  Members standing for re-election are:-

             Chair – David Ivall

             Vice Chairman - John Frankland

             Treasurer – Mark Breach

             Secretary – Chris Breach

             Members:  

             Ann Lejeune (Prompt Editor)

             Tracey Holmes

             Moo Burnett 

             Elaine Gummow

             Pam Furnish

             Paul Barker 

             Colin Groom

              All Committee Members were willing to stand again and as there were no other 

              nominations received for the remaining vacancy, the above were all re-elected. 

              Nick Vale may be co-opted onto the committee at a later date as he is to direct the next 
              pantomime. It was noted that David Ivall’s term as Chair ends next year and Elaine Gummow 

              has given notice that she will resign next year.
9 Life Membership

In the past Life Membership was automatically given to members of 25 years standing but now it is offered to someone who has done sterling work for the group for a long time. Please mention to David if you think anyone should be considered. 
10 AOB 
a   Changing the name of the Group. Originally the group was based in Carnon Downs but outgrew the facilities and moved to Perranwell in the 90’s. Colin Groom said there was still resistance from certain locals and he had often been questioned. However, we are a well-known group with a good reputation and as we have been going for over 50 years it would be difficult to change. Nick Vale felt as we are gaining reputation it might be the time to change. David Ivall felt that when the new Perranwell Centre had been built with new theatre, that might be the time to change. John Frankland said the ambition was that the new Centre would be built in about 5 years.
           b   Twelfth Night. This was not only financially successful but also a lively, successful production, 
           with good feedback from audiences and The Minack. David read part of an email from Aline  

           Turner, a former Chair of the group.  ‘What a great production! I thoroughly enjoyed the evening 
           and to be honest it was a bit of a struggle to go with the weather forecast but I am so glad that I 
           did. Some fabulous acting and a great concept that worked so well. So proud of each one of you
           and you should be immensely proud of yourselves. John great direction… Remarkable!  Thank
           you so much’  There was applause for John Frankland the director. Nick Vale said, as a member 
           of the cast, it was a joy to perform.

           Future productions.

           Alice In Wonderland. After a delay of 2 years and some recasting the children are working very 

           hard for the production in July.
           Oedipus the King is in October to be directed by David Ivall.

           Sword in the Stone, Pantomime in January 23 to be directed by Nick Vale
    11    The Meeting was declared closed at 6.10pm
    12    The next Meeting of the committee will be Monday 6 June at 7.00pm on Zoom


	

	

	


